   Who is going to speak for the millions of Americans whose ox will be gored if Congress makes draconian cuts to domestic spending programs? The Community Development Block Grant program is at the top of this list, an interesting irony since the program originated in a Republican administration with the goal of letting local communities decide how best to meet the needs of its low- and moderate-income residents. House appropriators have recommended a 63% cut to the program.
   The argument now is that buying some community development will get in the way of economic recovery and prosperity. The reality is the reverse. Eliminating CDBG will slow the recovery. CDBG money is at work in many communities helping the private sector grow and develop jobs. Entrepreneurs all across this country have been able to start their own businesses – and create jobs – because of low interest loans backed by CDBG funds.
   By economic development is just one small part of the picture. The program is a little bit different in every CDBG community because the programs are tailored to the needs of each community. The emphasis in some communities is rehabilitating the housing stock; in others, the emphasis is on increasing the supply of affordable housing; in others, the emphasis is on infrastructure improvements the community might not otherwise be able to afford; in all, the emphasis is investing in improving the quality of life for their residents, particularly those residents who are the most vulnerable. 
   And because the decisions are made locally, the funds are spent locally. Contractors put people to work and buy goods and services in the community. Property values go up because of the improvements and stronger neighborhoods, resulting in increased property tax revenues. Each CDBG dollar spent generates many more dollars.
   Cutting or eliminating CDBG is a false economy. It’s a losing proposition.   
